Monthly Newsletter
June 2022
Juin 2022
Kug'ukupku



T.M. Roberts Elementary School

10 Wattsville Rd. Cranbrook, BC, V1C 2A2

T: 250.489.4575 F: 250.489.0788

Welcome! ki?su?k kyukyit Bienvenue!

From the Library

All library books due back to the library on or before June 13. All fines for lost books due the week of June 13th.

Flower Basket Fundraiser



Thank you, parents/guardians, for your participation in the Flower Basket Fundraiser. Thanks to you, we have raised \$1,826.80 for the school.





Upcoming Events

June 1

TMRES Track and Field at COTR for all students in grade 4 – 6 9:00 am – 2:30 pm

PAC meeting in the Library 6:30

June 3

Pro-D Day Students do not attend

June 7

Cranbrook / District Track meet for qualifying students @ COTR

June 8

Hot Lunch - Taco Time

June 10

Kindergarten Orientation Hour 9:15 – 10:15 Grade 6 transition day @ Parkland

June 21

"Just for the Fun of it" 1:00 – 2:30 Outdoor activities for all students led by Gr. 6 classes

Yoga in the Yard – PAC event, 6:00 PM – 8:00 PM

June 22

Grade 6 Farewell, hosted by PAC

June 23

Last day of school, 11:00 am dismissal

Last Day of School

Just a reminder that the last day of school for students is Thursday, June 23, dismissal is at 11 am, busses will be picking up at 11:00.

Next Year's Information

If you are considering changing programs, schools or if you are moving, please contact the office and let us know as this information is very important in our planning for the 2022/2023 school year. Thank you!

Summer Garden Upkeep

Families are invited to come and help us keep our vegetable gardens weed-free over the summer. The watering is taken care of, we are looking for families to come in once a week to pull some weeds and harvest some of the produce that is ready to eat, such as radishes, lettuce, etc). Please email carissa.hart@sd5.bc.ca to be added to the schedule.

Luky 2	The Darkie
July 3	The Park's
July 10	The Freeze's
July 17	The Wilson's
July 24	The Morrison's
July 31	
Aug. 7	
Aug. 14	The Fraser's / Boileau
Aug. 28	Lisa Featherling



Our **Spring Work Bee** for the Courtyard Garden was well attended, and the work was completed in just over an hour.

Thank you to everyone who came to lend and hand and thank you to Terra Wilson for organizing the event.

Keep your eye out for some new perennials that will be planted in this corner of the courtyard.



Running Club continues Tuesdays and Thursdays from 12:15 – 12:45. We are looking for volunteers to help supervise and run, bike or walk with the students around the 3.0 km trail. Please email carissa.hart@sd5.bc.ca if you can make it on any day.

Track and Field

Students in grades 4, 5 and 6 have been practicing their Track and Field events in preparation for our school's Track Meet today (June 1). Qualifying students will then go on to compete in the Cranbrook Track and Field meet at the College of the Rockies on June 7th.

Thanks to all the volunteers who were able to help today. We are also looking for timers at the finish line for the Cranbrook Track meet on June 7th. Please email <u>carissa.hart@sd5.bc.ca</u> if you can help on that day.



Save-On-Foods

Every time you shop at Save-On-Foods, you can ask the cashier to put 5% of your grocery purchase to go towards our school – at no cost to you! We use these funds to pay for enhanced curricular activities such as gymnastics, skating, and field studies.

Thanks to Save-On Foods for supporting Cranbrook schools!



Congratulations to the students who graduated from the **DARE program** that was taught by constable Katie Forgeron. DARE stands for Drug Abuse Resistance Education.

On another note, this was also the first assembly we've had in the gym since 2020 and the students showed everyone how amazing they truly are!

Adelie Albert and Alexa Armstrong were interviewed on the radio to talk about the Spring Has Sprung garage sale that M. Patterson and Mme. Sophie's grade 6 class hosted. The event was well attended, and the class raised close to \$3000 for Plan International. Ms. Sheryl Smtih and Ms. Sam along with the grade ½ class also raised money for our local Ukrainian Families. They raised a total of \$622.10. Mme. Anick's class also contributed by selling beautiful works of art.





PAC Newsletter Update

Our last meeting of the school year will be June 1st at 6:30pm at the school library. If you're not yet on our email list please contact us at tmrspac@gmail.com.

We'll also be sending our well wishes to some long time PAC members who will be stepping down.

We'll have some drinks and snacks and even provide free childcare on site. Just let us know by the May 30th so we can confirm numbers.

You are also invited to stay for our regular meeting following the 20 minute open house but no pressure if you have to leave.



Mix and mingle with snacks and free childcare

June 1st 6:30 at the school library

You're invited to **YOGA IN THE YARD** June 20th from 6 p.m. - 8 p.m. at the school! Enjoy a fun evening with the whole family. Live yoga, music and year end cake! Please bring a yoga mat or towel and if it rains we will be going into the gym. Kids are welcome to participate in the yoga, or play at the park, it's beginner friendly.

Reminder for hot lunch this month on June 8th. Be sure to get your orders in a week prior to each day at https://munchalunch.com/schools/TMRoberts

As always we encourage you to join our active and informative PAC Facebook group for future updates and resources. Even throughout the summer we'll be keeping you in the loop.

https://www.facebook.com/groups/TMPAC/

Never hesitate to reach out to the PAC for ideas, questions or concerns. We are here to support you and your chil

Thanks,

Carly